St Bride’s Primary School - Parent Council
Minute of meeting Monday 22nd April 2024
Present: Mrs Cleland (HT), Roisin Coll (Vice Chair), Cara Boyle, Lauren Millar (minute), Nicola Stubbs, Marie Clare Gair (Chair), Paul McLaughlin, Vicky Stewart, Anne-Marie Cusick, Tracy Hill Hodgens
Apologies:  Christabel Boyle, Joanna Pugh, Michelle Holton, Cllr McCreary, Cllr Devlin
1.Welcome and apologies
Professor Coll started off the meeting with a prayer. 
2. Minutes of previous meeting.
Approved.
3. Head Teacher’s report
Portacabin provision

I met with Vance Sinclair and Lee McMurray from the school’s modernisation team regarding the portacabins and how these will be adapted for use by the school in August. This is when Wooddean Nursery opens and our own nursery reverts to a capacity of 54 pupils. 

At the moment the plan is that the existing nursery furniture etc will be moved to Wood Dean and the nursery toilets will be stripped out. 

This will give us freedom to use the portacabins in several ways as we will have a large class space with a breakout area and access to outdoors. I am currently thinking that this will become the “CCC” class and can be set up to accommodate a specific curricular area such as science or art and design. We would also have flexibility to use this space to provide additional support for learning groups. 

The plan is that any works would be carried out during the summer holidays. 

Cost of the School Day

Following a recent meeting at Council HQ all school have to continue to consider how they address rising costs for families. This will continue to be a consideration in our School improvement plan and we now need to move from a position statement to having a school policy for this. 

The main areas for consideration continue to be cost of uniform and trips etc. 

Our rack at the entrance of the school continues to be well used and we can look to expand this into clothes for Halloween/parties at certain times of the year too. 

In addition to this it is recommended that we do not have a single uniform supplier and it is with this in mind that we have agreed for Frontline as well as Logo Xpress to also supply uniform. There is some slight variation in cost of individual items with some being slightly more expensive and some being less expensive. As has always been the case the tartan skirt and pinafore is not compulsory and plain navy can be worn. We have a sample navy dri-fit t-shirt for PE as a possible consideration too. This is in response to the issues with trying to keep the gold t-shirts clean. 

I have sent a consultation to parents of P6 children with regards to the residential trip for next year as this continues to be a huge (and rising) expense for parents. Over the years we have been able to subsidise part of this to minimise costs and our Pupil Equity Fund has enabled us to pay full cost for some families. This is however the last year (under the current agreement) of funding from the Scottish Government and with the other budget cuts we are unable to commit to this level of financial support (approx. £2500 this year and £3000 last year). One suggestion is to reduce the number of days that we attend, and the initial consultation will gather parents views on this. 

There is an audit for the CoSD and this will be completed prior to the policy. 

There will be further consultation with parents on this before the end of term. 

Staff News
We move into term 4 with very sad news. Mrs Adams is currently absent following the sudden and very unexpected passing of her husband. Mrs Adams has been a support assistant in St. Bride’s for a number of years and has worked with most classes over that time. 

Many of you will also have heard of the very sudden and unexpected passing of Mrs Sinclair’s father who was very well known in our local community. 

We ask you to keep both our colleagues in your prayers at this time. 

I know some of you will already be missing the soft and caring tones of Mrs Giffen in the office. She is currently unwell will be absent from the school office for period of time and we wish her a speedy recovery. 

We welcome Mrs Gillian McCallum to our support staff – we are delighted to have her join our team and provide support to our learners. 

Staffing numbers and configuration for next year has not yet been confirmed but I can confirm that budget cuts will mean that we will have less flexibility and will lose some of the “additionality” staffing that we have had over the last few years.  We will of course do everything that we can to mitigate the impact of this on our learners.

Travel Consultation 

I would like to thank the parents/carers who were able to represent the parent body and share their views at the recent HMI consultation that took place in the school at the end of the last term. 

The visiting inspector Robyn McIlroy was gathering views about the proposed changes to the qualifying distance for free transport for pupils travelling to Holy Cross. The purpose of this was to consider any impact this would have on children’s education.

Both the parent and pupil group raised concerns about the safe walking route alongside the dual carriageway and the length of the walk etc. We will share any outcomes as these are published.

Funding 

I am happy to share that we have received £2500 of funding from UKSE (Tata Steel) which is a community support scheme. This money will supplement the ECO schools grant that we received last year and allow us to try and complete some works in the school garden. We are hoping that we can make more of a feature of the garden and utilise it for teaching and learning about nature/growing/sustainability etc as well as developing spaces to support children who need a quiet zone too. 

4. Matters Arising 
4.1 Golden Tie

Clarification has been sought re. golden tie in relation to a child not yet having received the golden tie this academic year when another child in the class has now received the tie on two occasions.

Overall the golden tie is felt to be a very positive experience for children who particularly enjoy attending the ‘golden gab’ on the Friday afternoon.

Mrs Cleland will liaise with teachers regarding the logging of recipients in order that any change of staffing means that there is a clear record of who has/has not received the tie yet. 

Mrs Cleland also noted that she signs and dates children’s jotters at the Golden Gab as another log of the frequency with which a child has received the tie.

Communication regarding the golden tie is present in the school handbook for new parents.
5. AOCB
Mrs Cleland provided a sample of the navy Dri-fit for PE.  A survey will be sent out to the whole school community regarding adopting this in lieu of the yellow. There would be a transition period to allow parents to continue to use second-hand yellow tops. 

The potential change to the duration of the P7 residential was discussed; 3 days 2 nights versus the current 5 days 4 nights.  This not only reduces cost but has other benefits eg springtime trip versus winter, 3 packed days of activities, less time away for children uncertain about being away from home.  Mrs Cleland will provide the cost differentials and the survey currently being circulated to P6 families will be extended to the whole school.

Mrs Cleland is researching Prom Dress lending schemes and will communicate this to P7 families.

It was agreed that Mass Cards would be sent to Mrs Adams and Mrs Sinclair on behalf of the Parent Council. 
Regarding the threatened Bothwell library closure, Mrs Gair sent a letter of representation along with Mrs Majcher (Bothwell PS Parent Council Chair). Other funding options for the libray are currently being explored by Bothwell Futures.

6. Next Meeting
AGM Monday 3rd June 7pm
